
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

  
 
    

 

 

  

 

 
     

   
 

    
  

    
  

 
 

   
   

 
 

      
 

     
  
 
 

        
 

 
  

 

Planning and Regulation 

Assistant Director of Planning and Regulation: Alex Robinson 

The Occupier  Our Ref:  TPE/03/24-8/F  

Contact:  Darren Nottingham  

Direct Line:  01438 242 242  

E-mail:  tro@stevenage.gov.uk  

Date:  31  July  2025  

Dear Occupier(s), 

Proposed parking controls in Green Street, Ivel Road and Woolners Way 

Following various parking complaints and a petition received by the Council from residents of Green 
Street, Ivel Road and Woolners Way, in February 2025 we contacted in writing all households of the 
above streets asking if they would be in favor of permit parking controls. 

From those who replied to our parking survey, 34 households wanted the Council to formally propose 
a Residents Parking Permit scheme, and 4 residents were against. A clear majority want the Council’s 
parking team to implement permit parking controls. Therefore, the Council is formally proposing the 
implementation of a permit controls in Green Street, Ivel Road and part of Woolners Way as shown on 
the enclosed plan TPE/03/24-8/01. 

In the parking survey we asked residents if and what type of resident parking permit scheme the Council 
should implement to prevent non-resident parking. Their answers to the main questions are highlighted 
below. 

Street Responses
In favour of 

permits

Against 

permits

Proportion in 

favour

Green 

Street
14 12 2 85%

Ivel Road 10 8 2 80%

Woolners 

Way
10 10 0 100%

Total 34 30 4 88%

We are now formally proposing permit parking controls for the on-street areas in Green Street, Ivel 
Road and Woolners Way, from 8.30am to 5.30pm, Monday to Saturday, in order to help residents park 
near their homes. Only residents will be able to have permits, and they will also be able to get visitor 
vouchers for their guests. The areas affected are shown on the enclosed plan TPE/03/24-8/01. The 



  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

  
 
    

 
     

     
    

 
  

   
 

 
 

    
       

       
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 

       

 
 

  

 
 

  

 
 

  

  

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 

Planning and Regulation 

Assistant Director of Planning and Regulation: Alex Robinson 

proposed permit prices can be found in Table 1 of this letter. Caring Visitor parking permits are issued 
free of charge to those eligible and are valid for two years. Residents that are blue badge holders are 
entitled to a free resident parking permit for their own vehicle. If implemented, these restrictions will not 
apply to privately owned land such as driveways or garages. 

More details of the proposed restrictions, together with full information on how the proposed permit 
scheme can be found here on the Councils website https://www.stevenage.gov.uk/parking/traffic-
regulation-orders/proposed-traffic-orders 
Details can also be inspected in person at the Council offices. 

Formal objections to the proposals, stating the grounds upon which they are made and the names and 
full address of the person making the objection must be made in writing to Stevenage Borough 
Council, at the address above or via email to tro@stevenage.gov.uk before 31 August 2025. 
Comments in support of the proposals will also be received during this time. 

Table 1: permit costs 

Permit Cost – Paper Permit Cost – Virtual Permit 

First Resident Parking Permit in 
household 

£68 (equivalent to 22p 
per day) 

£62 per year (equivalent to 
20p per day) 

Second Resident Parking Permit 
in household 

£94 (equivalent to 31p 
per day) 

£88 per year (equivalent to 
29p per day) 

Third Resident Parking Permit in 
household 

£120 (equivalent to 
40p per day) 

£114 per year (equivalent to 
38p per day) 

No household is allowed more than three Resident Parking Permits. 

20 Paper Resident’s Visitor 
Parking Vouchers 

£20 

20 Virtual Resident’s Visitor 
Parking Vouchers 

£15 

Caring Visitor Parking Permit for 
social or medical care 

£0 per 24 months 

Administration fee for transfer of 
Resident Parking Permit to a new 
vehicle or to a new address within 
the PPA 

£10 

Administration fee for refund of 
remaining full months in which 
parking permit is valid 

£10 

Yours sincerely, 

Darren Nottingham, Parking Management Officer 

https://www.stevenage.gov.uk/parking/traffic-regulation-orders/proposed-traffic-orders
https://www.stevenage.gov.uk/parking/traffic-regulation-orders/proposed-traffic-orders
tro@stevenage.gov.uk%20



